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VASHON PARK DISTRICT (VPD) BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

MEETING MINUTES 
Teleconference, 7:00 pm 

DATE: Tuesday, December 14, 2021  

 

Commissioners attending: Bob McMahon, Doug Ostrom, Abby Antonelis, Josh Henderson, Hans Van Dusen 

Staff attending: Elaine Ott-Rocheford 

 

ISSUE DISCUSSION AND OUTCOME FOLLOW UP 

Executive Session Executive Director Performance Review  

Call To Order – 
Review Agenda 

Hans called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. and reviewed the agenda.  

Public Comment   

11.23.21 Minutes; 
11.21.21 – 12.10.21 
Preliminary 
Vouchers 

 Abby: Motion to accept the minutes and vouchers. 
Josh: Second. 
Pass 5-0 

Motion to 
accept 11.23.21 
Minutes; 
11.21.21 – 
12.10.21 
Preliminary 
Vouchers Pass 
5-0 

General Financial 
Management Policy 

Elaine: The last couple meetings we have been discussing the capital reserve part of this policy. Generally, it has been 
felt that it hasn’t worked as originally written, and we need to be true to the policy. I suggested some language that 
the Board adopted at the last meeting, so the 2022 adopted budget was in line with policy. Doug had some concerns. 
He felt we should have something more concrete. He presented new language as is presented here. All of the 
unhighlighted crossed out language was from the original policy. The crossed out highlighted is the new language you 
adopted at the last meeting. The new highlighted is Doug’s proposed language per our discussion about this at the last 
meeting. It reads, “The extraordinary Capital Reserve is intended for unplanned and emergency capital 
expenditures.  By its nature, it does not include items that are part of a strategic plan.  The extraordinary capital 
reserve will be considered fully funded when it reaches 10% of the then current park district budget.  To reach that 
level, 2% of the budget each year shall be allocated to this purpose until the target level is reached.” For clarification, 
Doug, when you say 10% of the then current budget, are you including carry-over cash? Or is it just the levy dollars? 
Doug: 10% of whatever the budget is that year. The capital reserve would be a separate item altogether.  
Abby: Sounds like just the levy dollars for that year. 
Doug: Yes, 10% of the levy dollars for that year. It’s not a residual. It’s something committed to up front.  
Bob: It seems to be more appropriate to use the total allocated. That is the true budget. 10% seems like a big number, 
since we’ve already budgeted a sizeable amount this year.  
Doug: It’s 2% each year. 
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Josh: When you say the then current budget, is your intent for the budget this year? 
Doug: Not this year. If by the 5th year, it would be 10% of that year’s levy dollars. The then current would be the year 
where we meet the target. 
Abby: Weren’t we originally talking about $30,000? Now it seems to be more like $150,000. 
Doug: The point is to go for big things that aren’t budgeted. Like earthquakes.  
Abby: I think $150,000 is too much on top of the other reserve. I don’t want to be the next Fire District by saving too 
much. 
Doug: The Fire District is a good example of what I am not doing. The FD puts money aside, because they need fire 
engines. They know about that. It is not an extraordinary expense. They can even borrow for that. It’s a lot harder to 
borrow to fix a house destroyed in a hurricane.  
Bob: In this year, it would be $200,000. That seems like too much. 
Doug: How much would it cost to rebuild a house at Pt Robinson? 
Josh: Those houses are insured. It would be covered by insurance. 
Doug: As long as I have been on the Board, there are expenses we have not counted on. If you think that 10% is too 
much, that can be changed. We have demonstrated we can handle something smaller, like the $40,000 septic at Fern 
Cove. We haven’t had the 1962 storm with large damage. 
Josh: I have two concerns. It’s a bit of a moving target. I appreciate you flushing out the language, so when we hit the 
target, we don’t have to add to it anymore. I worry that, if our budget grows, it becomes a 2% penalty we never rid 
ourselves of. Also, 10% is shoot-from-the-hip. I would be more comfortable with a fixed number, like $100,000. It’s 
known and accountable for. 
Doug: I am attuned to inflation. We can assume inflation. If we pick a number and don’t revise it, it will seem 
ridiculously small. A percentage builds in an inflation factor. 
Hans: When a large disaster hits, like when we were hit by the large pro-ration tornado, we adjust the budget. We 
reduce positions and services. That is always in the toolbox. I am inclined to agree with Josh about just picking a 
number. The 2% is tricky. You use a little for some unforeseen expense, and the reserve is decreased. Then you have 
that 2% again. I’m not sure what the 10% will be of, and how that will change. Separating the capital reserve from the 
operating seems arbitrary. As it is now, we want a net balance of $400k at the end of the year to balance the ups and 
downs. If we feel there is more uncertainty than that, I would prefer to increase it to $500k. I would condense the 
language in that paragraph and say the $500k covers both the economic variances and unforeseen expenses.  
Doug: What you’re describing is not much different. But one difference is, we haven’t been treating the operating 
reserve as being the cushion for the kinds of things I am talking about. Maybe we need to do a careful examination of 
where the vulnerabilities are. If we have adequate insurance against a hurricane. It doesn’t matter to me if we do it as 
merely having a larger single reserve. We need to make a commitment to do that with unforeseen emergencies in 
mind. My thinking is based upon what VPD was doing during the financial crisis when we suddenly had a large shortfall 
in levy revenue due to a drop in property value at the same time they were building the VES Fields. They seemed to 
plow ahead, which resulted in lots of debt. 
Hans: I will think about the language for the $500k as a motion for the next meeting.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Action Item 

2022 Budget  
Draft 4 

Elaine: At the last meeting, a motion was made to accept the budget with the caveat that wage increases and 
expenses are at 5.2%. So those adjustments have been made. Also, we talked about fees. Fees remain increased for 
maintenance and commons per Bob and Josh’s proposed fee increase. The pool senior rate discount was eliminated 
for further consideration in 2023. The big change was on the levy front. When I spoke with the KC Assessor’s office 
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after the passage of our bill about what I can expect for our levy for 2022, they said we would be back to 45 cents. I 
figured we would still be subject to the 1% increase limit based on what we would have been had we not been 
prorationed, but this was uncharted territory, since we also were in a new bucket within the 1% Constitutional Limit. 
So when I received the worksheets from the assessor’s office that reflected exactly what I figured – the 1% increase 
over what we would have been -- I wasn’t surprised. A few days after having submitted our levy resolution and 
ordinances, I received a call from the assessor’s office, and they said they made a mistake. By moving into the new 
bucket, we effectively were subject to a lid lift, which did, indeed, put us at our full 45 cents. I resubmitted the 
resolution and ordinances to reflect the corrected levy amount. We have moved from a levy of $1,543,342 to 
$1,753,953! The result of these changes increases our cash management reserve to over $1 million. We could do THD 
with this.  
Doug: Is it possible that we will be at 45 cents next year until we run the next levy? 
Elaine: I would imagine we will be subject to the 1% next year, but that’s only for 2023. 2024 is when our next levy 
hits.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Board Votes Bob: Motion to approve the 2022 budget as presented with the caveat that wage increases and expenses are at 
5.2%. 
Josh: Second. Pass 5-0. 
  

Motion to 
approve the 
2022 budget as 
presented with 
the caveat that 
wage increases 
and expenses 
are at 5.2%. 
Pass 5-0 

Staff Reports Tramp Harbor Dock 
Elaine: I included you all in the email I sent to the community group about the findings of the aquatics land survey. 
That revealed that the -18 MLLW point is now further out than the 1980 as built stated. It appears to be about midway 
through the platform. All comments from the community group were enthusiastic and supportive of staying where we 
are except one still thinks we should pursue finding an alternative location. I will confirm this with DNR. 
Hans: And the end of our property is shown here about halfway down the dock. The lease line.  
Bob: That line still goes through the geoduck tract – we’ll still be fighting that, right? 
Hans: The line is the beginning of the geoduck tract. The tribe has allowed us access up to -18. What is our status on 
the lease? 
Elaine: It’s signed. And we have 11 more years to do the project (12 years from the signing of the lease). We’re on the 
right track. I did have an interesting discussion with King County. Of course, they said no to taking the dock back. 
These were two of the project managers for the Dockton Dock and how it compares to ours. At first, they thought our 
sense of THD being $1.5 - $2 million was optimistic, but after talking, they think it’s in line. They are pile wrapping. In 
replacing pilings, it cost $10k each. We will find out more with our engineering design.  
Hans: What is your sense for the timing on the design? 
Elaine: I need to hear back from DNR to get their acceptance of the survey. Then I hope to get the RFQ together in the 
next 30 days.  
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Ober Park Playground 
Elaine: Done! Waiting for as built, mat installation, and vendor tweaks before we open. I have submitted for the grant 
reimbursement of $175k; hopefully we will have that by the end of the year.  
 
King County Aquatics Facility Grant 
Elaine: We were awarded the no-match $100k for the pool. This covers our half of the bubble, the new pool cover, hot 
water heater, etc. I was on the selection committee, so I know we got this. Out of about 16 applications, we were #4. 
 
King County Grant – BARC Building 
Elaine: There is another no-match grant cycle coming up in January that I am going to apply for. It will be directed at 
youth sports, so I am going to partner with Judith as a 501©3 and attempt to enclose the BARC building, which is a 
very strong need. But it will be our project. The building is really cold, gets a lot of water, and is a constant source of 
break-ins. We also hope to replace the roof and remove some trees that clog up the gutters, which adds to the water 
in the building. I don’t have a firm dollar amount yet, but I estimate it will be in the neighborhood of $100k. This 
requires Board approval, because we will have to pay up front then be reimbursed per policy.  
Abby: Motion to approve the King County Grant proposal to enclose the BARC Building.  
Doug: Second. 
Elaine: Since our next meeting won’t be until mid January, let’s suspend the rules.  
Abby: Motion to suspend the rules. 
Josh: Second. 
Pass 5-0 
Motion: Pass 5-0 
 
Properties to King County 

Elaine: Closed and the checks received. $319k. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Motion to 
approve the 
King County 
Grant proposal 
to enclose the 
BARC Building. 
Pass 5-0 
 
Motion to 
suspend the 
rules. Pass 5-0 
 
 
 
 
 

Next Meeting Hans: Our next meeting will be January 14. We will swear in the new commissioners and elect officers. I’ll try to reach 
out to the future members.  
This is our last meeting with Abby and Doug. Huge thanks.   

 

Adjourn 
7:45 pm 

Abby: Motion to adjourn. 
Doug: Second 
Pass 5-0 

 

Minutes by: Elaine Ott-Rocheford 


